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May 14, 2012

Martin Doss, President
Madison Park HOA.

P. 0. Box 242¢32
Charlatie, NC 28224

Sublect: Close Out Grant — Madison Park HOA.
Dear M. Doss:

Congratulations to your arganization for successiully completing your project in
aceordance with tho Gity of Charlotto’s Neighborhood Matching Grants Fund
contract. Because the project was satisfactorily completed and the match
commitment was fulfiled, your grantis now offically closed ou.

1 applaud you and your neighbors for continuing 1o szek ways to improve your
neighborhood.

‘Again, congratulations cn a job well done. Your contribution to the greater
Ghariotte community is appreciated.

Sincerely,

=)

fsopdien

Aisha Alexander, Program Coordinator
Neighboroad Malching Grants Fund

cc Arthdale Brown, Monitor





	Subject:
	Madison Park Homeowners’ Association Meeting

	
	Date:
	Monday, May 14, 2012

	
	Time:
	7:30 p.m.

	
	Location:
	Wedgewood Baptist Church – Activity Center Annex –

	
	Presenters:

	
	Meeting Chair:  Martin Doss
	Attendee Count:

	
	Trish Hasty, Local Coordinator CIEE

Renata Stringer, Local Coordinator CIEE
	18 members

2 speakers

3 CMPD officers

	http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park/home/

	


Welcome:  Meeting brought to order by Martin Doss, President at 7:30 pm

President Doss thanked everyone for coming and then turned the meeting over to our CMPD Community Service Officer Katie Schwartz who provided our monthly Crime Report covering the period from 04/10/2012 to 05/14/2012.
	Date
	Address
	Incident Type
	Clearance Status

	09-APR-2012
	2000 TYVOLA RD
	Auto Theft
	Car stolen from residence (overnight time frame) and then was involved in a Hit & Run off Branch Way Ct

	11-APR-2012
	5000 MILFORD RD
	Larceny from Auto
	Door lock was punched – no items were taken from vehicle

	12-APR-2012
	1400 MONTFORD DR
	Other Non-criminal Incident
	Code Enforcement requested Police to residence after it was believed male was deceased – male was located inside but APS was contacted and male received medical attention

	12-APR-2012
	500 INWOOD DR
	Forgery
	Ex-husband cashed ex-wife’s check without her permission – fraud report needed

	25-APR-2012
	900 E WOODLAWN RD
	Non-aggravated Assault
	Communicating threats – between roommates 

	26-APR-2012
	920 E WOODLAWN RD
	Non-aggravated Assault
	Communicating threats – between roommates

	08-MAY-2012
	500 E WOODLAWN RD
	Possession of Dangerous Non-narcotic
	Traffic stop on Woodlawn Rd – officers located drugs and drug paraphernalia in suspect’s vehicle

	
	
	
	

	09-MAY-2012
	4800 GILMORE DR
	Non-aggravated Assault
	Domestic assault – father/son, on going issue


NOTE:  Addresses where reported crimes occurred are denoted in the “hundred block of” the street.
Officer Schwartz also introduced our new Westover Division, Response Area 3 Commander, Lt. Thomas Gwaltney.  Lt. Gwaltney indicated that he is looking forward to working with the Madison Park HOA and the neighborhood and is familiar with the area since he was a patrol officer on South Blvd in the 90’s, and his wife is a native of Charlotte.  Lt. Gwaltney is based out of the Westover Division, 1540 West Blvd, Charlotte, NC 28202, and can be reached at 704-432-2442 or via E-mail: tgwaltney@cmpd.com.

Officer Schwartz was also asked about graffiti on utility boxes at Seneca, Grover Rd, Tyvola Rd, and South Blvd. South of (at Home Depot).  She indicated that she would follow-up on this issue.

Madison Park Welcomes CIEE as our most recent sponsor to sign on for National Night Out 2012 in Madison Park.   CIEE is signing on as a non profit level sponsor at $200. 

Speakers – CIEE – HOST AND EXCHANGE STUDENT PROGRAM 
Trish Hasty Local Coordinator 704-661-4765, Renata Stringer 704-965-0972 with CIEE HOST AND EXCHANGE STUDENT PROGRAM.  

CIEE has been working with host families and exchange students for the past 50 years.  CIEE needs host families to welcome exchange students into their home as a family member for five or ten months, provide a bed and bedroom (which can be shared with same gender close in age), provide an appropriate place to study, provide three meals a day, provide necessary transportation.  Exchange students attend the closest high school to the home. 

The host family benefits include: broadening someone’s horizons, learning about the world, helping globalize our community, and they receive 24 hour local and regional CIEE support, receive a 5% discount for family members interested in studying abroad on CIEE High School and Gap Year Abroad programs and claim a $50 per month tax deduction for hosting. 

Exchange students become part of the family and know English, screened through testing, have an interest in our culture, are high achievers and have their own spending money.

Host family support includes CIEE local coordinators who live in the area, host family organization, monthly checks and activities, and support from the national staff organization.

Those interested in hosting an exchange student should contact Trish or Renata at the above phone numbers or go to their Web site: http://www.ciee.org/highschool/host/
to receive an application. 
White Oak / Murrayhill Possible All Stop

On April 13, 2012, Chip Gallup with CDOT e-mailed with the following information

Marty:

Speeds were high enough (34.6 in a 25mph).

The next step in the process to change this intersection to an all stop was the required notification to residents of the plans to change the intersection into an all stop to calm traffic, and maintain the intersection as open as possible due to the new design and complaints.

CDOT stated that due to someone complaining from another neighborhood in Charlotte in the past about all stops in their neighborhood, by someone that apparently didn’t like traffic calming, that the impact area had been increased back to the 1200 feet range at proposed all stop intersections city wide.  Over recent years that was downsized to 600 feet.  Those residents in Madison Park that received notification were given instructions on how they could provide us feedback for or against the change.  They were not required to respond with comments.  The letter to the impact zone was mailed on 4/20/12.  This was the day after Chip Gallup e-mailed the impact zone contacts to the HOA, along with required verbiage for the mailing on 4/19/12.

Thanks to John and Jo Ann Means for helping to put together the mailing.  We included a post card option for responding, or an option to e-mail the HOA at Madisonparkhoa@hotmail.com for residents in the impact zone wishing to respond their opinions.  There is a 30-day open period for the responses to come in from the date of the mailing for anyone wishing to provide us feedback in the impact zone.  Those responding need to provide name, address and signature on the post card for the record.  The post card feedback is not a requirement of the process.  Director Ken Davis used a similar process back in 2009 when he was our president, at the time Wedgewood and Murrayhill became an all stop.  That process worked out nicely and the cards provided additional feedback to support the project. 

Our Madison Park Board of Directors held a scheduled board meeting and voted unanimously to support this change to an all stop prior to the regular HOA meeting this evening.    Feedback has been running 3 to 1 in favor of the conversion.  Some of the few residents against actually pointed out some of the same concerns that we heard from residents in favor.  That the turn is tight and people parking on the street at that intersection make it worse.   
Only those homes on the list provided by CDOT received the mailing that was sent out on 4/21/12.  All mailings went directly to the owners of the properties.  It is possibly due to the 1200 feet impact zone that your neighbor received a mailing, while the immediate house next door did not.   
Some of the feedback was concerns about the difficulty of giving directions with the way White Oak runs into Murrayhill.  Other concerns were with sign clutter along the street.   Chip Gallup of CDOT sent the following on 4/26/2012 2:34:06 P.M. Eastern Daylight Time    Signs In Madison Park
Marty:

I talked with Terry. There are stop ahead’s up now either side of Murrayhill on Wedgewood. We will look at adding some speed limit signs in on Wedgewood where they might be missing.

Additionally, we will explore solutions to clarify the White Oak / Murrayhill intersection. We have a couple of options.

And we are going to clean up the Road Hump signing on Murrayhill. We don’t need signs at each unit anymore so we’ll appreciably reduce the clutter.

Thanks and take care!

Current traffic calming funds remaining in an account held by CDOT are 1441.70.  The Madison Park officers decided we should seek reimbursement of the expense of this mailing from this account.  With the cost of the mailing at $188.21 subtracting this from the $1441.70 leaves Madison Park HOA a balance of 1253.49 in the traffic account, upon payment to Madison Park for the mailing expense.  CDOT’s Doreen Symanski e-mailed to say they would process a check on 5/4/12 to Madison Park HOA.  This remaining money is still earmarked for future vinyl repair of our identification signs. 

311 Future Change for online complaints

311 as reported in past minutes still plans to change the on-line reporting to eliminate the requirement to enter names and phone numbers.  This will match up with a citizen calling in to 311.  Currently the system requires you to enter a name and phone number.  Actually you can by pass that step by entering anything for name and phone number including NA.   By making this change Charmeck.org will be more in line with other large cities that clearly state this information is not required and that anything you enter can be public record.  By not requiring you enter your phone and name this still allows a person bringing a concern to the city to have it entered on-line without identifying yourself. President Doss stated he didn’t personally mind entering things and using his name.  Reason sometimes a responder will call to follow up or ask additional information.  So it can be helpful to the responder. The following response came in to President Doss on 4/17/12 from Bellverie Ross with the City of Charlotte.  

In a message dated 4/17/2012 8:01:47 A.M. Eastern Daylight Time, bross@ci.charlotte.nc.us writes:

Marty, I am so sorry for not responding.  We are currently working on the project that begins to stage this process occurring.  The first completes are this summer and once this is done I can then move to resolve your issue.  It is rather complex because our input system is very old and is scheduled for replacement in the coming year.  Tweaking it is problematic, but let me see if I can get them to turn off the required fields.  In some cases our statutes require names, i.e. barking dogs, but I will check in to it and get back to you this week.  Bellverie

Incident in Madison Park Code Related

Last month we had a situation that was rather serious that happened in Madison Park.  A resident had copied me on an e-mail they had sent to our code inspector requesting she take a look at a home on Montford.  Some of you might be aware, but the Fire Department responded to this home the following day, and wore HAZMAT suits removing an elderly, apparently ill male resident from the home.  Apparently the condition of the home and yard concerned the resident that asked codes to stop by and see if everything was ok.  It was not ok.  The sad thing is the person that alerted Codes did not even live close to the home, but observed the home out walking the neighborhood.  Sometime there are serious reasons why a homes appearance is lacking.  Please be aware of your neighbors and especially those that might need some help.  If someone had called this in earlier, or contacted the code inspector perhaps the conditions this person lived in could have been prevented or caught earlier.  Codes stated the resident is now back at his home and they would be checking in on him on a regular basis to ensure trash is going out, and things are being maintained at a minimum standard inside and out.    

Madison Central Park News
A mini workday was schedule for Madison Central Park for Saturday 4/21/12.  26 people showed up to help work on the park.  Thanks to Sharon United Methodist Church for showing up with church members to lend a hand.  Lisa Charde notified President Doss that she would be wrapping up this major grant this month, after the workday, for Madison Central Park.   All the money / funds have been spent on this 25K Matching Grant.  All of us enjoying our new park need to be sure to Thank Lisa Charde and Stacy Raynor for all their efforts in making this happen.  Grants are a wonderful tool for our neighborhoods, but are a lot work and responsibility, especially to those that write them and execute them.    Lisa Charde has done a wonderful job on this project.  She kept the HOA informed by copying me on all her e-mails so that I was aware of what they were doing, and able to share news at our meetings.  I personally thank Lisa and Stacy for all their hard work.  We also thank all our Sponsors listed on our Web site that support our Park with their donations and contributions.  We also thank each person that volunteered helping us greatly exceed the volunteer match requirements on this project.  President Doss sent an official request letter to close out the grant on 4/24/12 to Aisha Alexander at Neighborhood & Business Services.  Lisa Charde alerted him that the grant has been closed out now.  She said the only thing open was a couple of things in conjunction with the Keep Charlotte Beautiful support of the rose garden.  UPDATE:  Below is a copy of a letter acknowledging the completion of the project, and the grant being officially closed out that came in the US Mail this morning.  
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Lt. Hulsey’s Promotion Ceremony 4/21/12

President Doss, Vice President Jo Ann Means, Secretary Don Means attended Lt. Hulsey’s promotion ceremony at the Police Academy.  We wish Captain Hulsey the best in her new roll as Captain of the Central Division.  We also saw our new Lt. T. Gwaltney being promoted to Lt. 
Treasurer’s Report

Cheryl Furr, Treasurer, was not in attendance.  President Doss reported that the checking account balance as of today was $4,823.91.  
 
Additionally, $1,253.49 remains in the CDOT Funds.
Membership:
For 2013, we have 4 Paid Households. 2012 dues are now due. To those of you who have already paid your 2012 due – Thank You!
If you have not yet paid your $20, you can send a check to: 
Madison Park HOA 
PO BOX 242432 
Charlotte, NC 28224   Paid membership entitles you to one free neighborhood T-shirt. 

You can also visit our web site and pay online through Pay Pal.  http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park
OPEN DISCUSSION / ISSUES / CONCERNS

Seneca and Wedgewood Intersection

The subject of the intersection at Seneca and Wedgewood was broached.  Concerns with safety (pedestrian, bicycle, and auto) and the wide intersection were discussed.  Various approaches to traffic calming such as a traffic circle or an All-Stop intersection were brought up with the objective of making a safer intersection.  Residents who have ideas or opinions are asked to communicate them to the HOA.

MPHOA Tyvola Road Cleanup is scheduled:
When: 
May 19, 2012

Time: 
09:00am

Where: Meet at the Marion Diehl Recreation Center parking lot, 2219 Tyvola Rd, Charlotte, NC 28210.  Cleanup should take about one hour.

President Doss mentioned that a deer had been hit and killed on Tyvola on Sunday morning.   He also noticed that the Deer sign put up by CDOT at our request years ago was missing just East of Farmbrook on Tyvola.  Chip Gallup with CDOT said he would have Terry Von Cannon looked into the missing sign.   

New Members/First Time Attendees –We welcome all new attendees. 
Adjournment 8:10 PM









